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Ursula Taylor C of E School
High street, Clapham, Bedford, Bedfordshire, MK41 6EG

office@ursulataylor.bedssch.co.uk
www.ursulataylorschool.co.uk
01234 359128

Headteacher:  Mrs Vicki Morrall

3rd  January 2021

Spring Term 2021 Return to School
Dear Parents and Carers,

I am sure that you will be aware that there has been a great deal in the news this weekend about schools returning to start the Spring Term. We wanted to write to you as soon as we had some clarity to let you know our position and to give you some reassurance about the return to school.

We have received an email from Ben Pearson, Chief Education Officer at Bedford Borough Council, stating that the council have written to the Department for Education asking them to consider the appropriateness of schools in Bedford Borough returning on 5th January. At this time they have received no response. We were hoping that a response would come which would make the local picture a little clearer, but sadly this is not the case. 
The Council view is that Primary schools should only be open in the first two weeks of term to vulnerable children and children of key workers with other children receiving online / home learning. The Council have also made it clear that the decision whether to open fully or not, lies with the Governing Body / Board of Trustees of each school. 

In order to make the best decision, for our children and staff, a range of factors have been taken into consideration, not least the importance of our children being in school for their mental health and well-being. We have also balanced this against the importance of protecting our staff, children and families and the increasing numbers of cases locally and more widely on a regional level. 
We have contacted staff and our Risk Assessment has been updated and will be reviewed with staff in full on Monday 4th January, followed by details for parents, which will be communicated through Dojo.  All aspects of school life have been reviewed and measures to reduce the risk of transmission have been increased where possible. Clearly we cannot eliminate the risk of COVID infection entirely, but we will be doing everything we reasonably can to protect the health, safety and well-being of the children, school staff and the wider community. 
We have come to the conclusion that Ursula Taylor will continue to be open for all children who need to be in school from the 5th January. 

· If you are a keyworker or need your children to come to school to allow you to  work, we will be open and your children can attend as usual. 

· If your child is vulnerable or has special educational needs, they are welcome to attend.

· If you are unable to keep your child at home and homeschool them, they are welcome to attend.

If you are able to home school and keep your children away from school, please do. 

This is to reduce the chances of the virus spreading and to reduce the numbers of children in school. If you choose to keep your child/ren away from school this will be with our full support. There will be no challenge to your decision and also no fines imposed due to non-attendance. 
If you are able to home school and keep your children away from school, please email the school office: office@ursulataylor.bedssch.co.uk to let us know. If you have any queries, email the office and we will attend to your questions on Monday.

This has been a very difficult decision to make, as we have sound arguments for both opening and also postponing the full opening until later in January. This decision has been made to support parents who need school to be open for a wide range of reasons, support children who will struggle to be away from school and also to reduce the risks to staff, children and more widely our families. 

At this time, this measure will be in place until Monday 18th January – however, this may change if there is a shift in national policy or guidance from the DfE.

On Monday 4th January, we will be in touch through Class Dojo to start determining how many children will be at school so we can plan for bubbles and ensure staffing ratios are correct. The provision in school will be explained in more detail, as will lunches, Breakfast and After School Club and logistics such as drop off and pick up.
We will also provide information about home learning and what will be provided for you if your child is at home. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support and understanding.

Best wishes,
VJ Morrall
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